
 

 
ALL INDIA 

BHARAT SANCHAR NIGAM LIMITED 
EXECUTIVES’ ASSOCIATION 

Central Headquarters 
New Delhi-110001 

President 
P. Veneugopal 
Mob:9443200177 

E-mail:presidentaibsnlea@gmail.com 

General Secretary 
Prahlad Rai 

Mob:9868278222 
E-mail:gsaibsnlea@gmail.com 

Financial Secretary 
B. Ravindranath 

Mob:9868101880 
E-mail:fsaibsnlea@gmail.com 

  
No. AIBSNLEA/CHQ/Sr.GM(Admn.)/2013                  Dated:15.05.2013 
 
To 
 
Shri R.K. Upadhyay 
CMD, BSNL 
New Delhi-110001 

Sub.: Discrepancies in rebate/ reimbursement being given for Broadband usage to 
BSNL officers residing in MTNL service area-reg. 

Respected Sir, 
 We would like to draw your kind attention on the above mentioned subject. BSNL vide 
Circular no. 2-06/2005-PHA dated 03.06.2011(attached) issued modification in policy for 
provision of Concessional Broadband connection to the below JAG level employees in BSNL 
at their residence, wherein 60 % (Maximum Rs.300/- + ST) rebate is given to BSNL officers in 
the bill of broadband usage at their residences falling in BSNL service area but if the same 
employee is residing in MTNL service area, BSNL allows him a reimbursement of Rs.150/- + 
ST. This discrimination is on the part of BSNL and MTNL has nothing to do with it. There 
should be a uniform treatment.  

Secondly, the procedure of reimbursement is so tedious that it is difficult to get the 
reimbursement even after sanction letter issued by PHA section. The procedure needs to be 
simplified as once the sanction has been issued by PHA/Admn. Section, there should not be 
any need to reprocess the case every month /quarter by the concerned officer through his unit 
head to get approval. In fact a standard proforma may be designed and the officer claiming for 
reimbursement should fill it up, enclose the original paid bills & copy of sanction issued by the 
PHA section and submit to cash section for payment. 

 We would therefore request you to kindly intervene in the matter so that above 
discrimination may be resolved at the earliest and also issue necessary instructions to PHA 
Cell of BSNL CO, New Delhi regarding easy procedure of reimbursement.  

 With kind regards,  

Yours Sincerely, 
-sd- 

(Prahlad Rai) 
General Secretary 

Copy to: 
 Shri A.N. Rai, Director(HR), BSNL Board, New Delhi-110001 
 Shri K.C.G.K. Pillai, Director(Fin.), BSNL Board, New Delhi-110001 
 Shri A.K. Sanghi,  Sr. GM(Admn.), BSNL Corporate Office, New Delhi-110001 

 


